
LONGIEW	HIGH	SCHOOL	LOBO	BAND	
The	Big	Green	Marching	Machine	
201	East	Tomlinson	Parkway	
Longview,	TX	75605	
	

November	20,	2020	
	
Dear	Directors,	
	
We	are	honored	to	have	been	selected	as	host	for	the	2020	UIL	Area	C	3A	Marching	Contest.		We	want	your	
experience	to	be	as	positive	as	possible	for	you	and	your	students.		Included	in	this	packet	is	information	regarding	
the	contest	and	maps	to	help	you.		We	will	have	monitors	to	guide	you	to	the	various	sites.		If	you	have	any	
questions,	please	do	not	hesitate	to	contact	us.			
	
1.		All	buses	need	to	enter	the	camps	from	Airline	Dr.	on	the	East	Side	of	campus.		Bus	parking	will	be	the	first	and	
second	lot	to	the	left.		Your	instrument	trucks	may	park	there	also.		If	you	have	percussion	that	must	be	unloaded	
at	the	field,	check	the	campus	map	for	the	area	to	unload.		Instrument	trucks	cannot	arrive	at	the	unloading	area	
until	30	minutes	before	your	performance	and	must	be	moved	before	30	minutes	after	your	performance.	
2.		There	will	be	two	warm-up	areas.		See	the	map.		You	will	be	assigned	warm-up	area	A	or	B.		A	monitor	will	meet	
you	at	the	bus	and	guide	you.		Please	face	your	bands	away	from	the	stadium	while	warming	up.	
3.		Restrooms	are	available	in	the	Coliseum,	Green	Gym	(to	the	right	of	the	breezeway	in	front	of	the	school),	and	
under	the	east	side	of	the	stadium.		Please	use	the	coliseum	for	changing.	
4.		After	your	band	performs,	a	student	worker	will	escort	you	through	the	proper	gate	to	exit	the	stadium.		After	
you	have	put	instruments	away,	your	student	worker	will	escort	you	to	the	visitor	side	of	the	stadium.		If	you	
would	rather	exit	the	field	and	go	straight	into	the	visitor	stands,	let	your	student	worker	know.	
5.		The	contest	office	will	be	in	the	press	box.		You	may	reach	this	area	by	going	in	the	door	on	the	south	side	and	
going	up	the	stairs.		There	will	be	a	hospitality	area	for	directors.	
6.		There	will	be	a	limited	concession	stand	with	snacks	and	drinks	available.		
7.		There	will	be	a	$5	entry	fee	for	all	spectators.		Cash	only.	
	

COVID-19	MITIGATION	-	UIL	AREA	C	MARCHING	CONTEST	2020	
UIL	Area	C	and	our	host	ISD’s	ask	for	everyone’s	cooperation	on	the	following.		Directors,	inform	your	supporters:	

1. Spectators	exhibiting	Covid-19	symptoms	and/or	have	test	positive	should	not	attend	the	contest.	
2. After	performance,	bands	should	sit	on	the	visitor	side	only.		Please	reserve	all	home	side	seating	for	

spectators.	
3. Spectators	10	years	of	age	and	older	entering	the	gate	and	stands	are	asked	to	wear	a	nose	and	mouth	

mask/face	covering	at	all	times.	
4. Spectators	are	asked	to	socially	distance	themselves	or	their	group	6	feet	from	other	spectators.	

	
Congratulations	and	good	luck!	
	
	
	
	
Rhonda	Daniel	
Director	of	Bands,	Longview	ISD	










